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Dear coach or tour operator,  

 

      This note is intended to give you a brief introduction to, and guidance on what to expect at, our spectacular 

Glastonbury Carnival  which will be taking place this year (2016) on Saturday  19th November . 
 

       If you are organising you first excursion to our Carnival  then you are especially welcome and please take a 

little time to study and consider this guidance information .  However if you have run trips in previous years then 

you will already be aware of much of this as there have not been many significant changes recently.   
 

       The series of Somerset Carnivals are a hidden gem and can come as a complete and refreshing surprise.  

Ours is often regarded as the best of them all, being the last in the main sequence  when everything has been 

refined,  and having  a superb atmosphere as the procession winds its way right through our  ancient town .  This is 

a world class spectacle consistin g of over 100  entries , each dreamt up and put together over the course of the 

whole y ear each by individual  local carnival clubs , who are competing for prestigious awards .  Many consist of 

huge superbly decorated ôcartsõ, over 100 feet long and covered wi th bright lighting  and with their own sound 

systems, and upon which will be a well -crafted tableau , or musical or comical routine.   There will be groups and 

individuals walking too, many dancing in costume, and also marching bands and other attractions .  You can 

get more of a  flavour of all this by going to our own website or to http://www.somersetcarnivals.co.uk/ .  
 

       The evening begins with the crowning of the carnival princess at 6:30, at the Town Hall, and the procession 

then moves off at about 7 o õclock, taking in all 3 to 4 hours to wind its way into the town from the Relief Road, up 

through the High Street and out  again  along the Well s Road .  In all the procession will take at least two  hours to 

progress past , so there is plenty to see  from any vantage point . 
 

      To enable all this roads through and around the town are closed from about 5 oõclock, and if you want to 

park close to the centre it is essential that you arrive before these come into force , it is recommended by 4 

oõclock.  There are other attractions in the town including the scenic abbey ruins and the rather eclectic mix of 

shops and eateries in the town seemingly catering for all tastes.  Further information , and on accommodation,  

can be obtained from the townõs tourist office (see http://www.glastonburytic.co.uk/ or 1458 8329540).  
 

    A map showing the carnival route and also the coach parking areas is enclosed, the fees for which will be £50 

per coach and £30 per minibus. T he routes to these will be signed , and r oadside  parki ng will not be permitted 

with the  police will be active in removing any obstructing vehicles.  This year, with the assistance of the Town 

Council ( office@glastonbury.gov.uk or 01458 831769), we have been able to arrange reserved coach parking .  If 

you  have booked and payed for  this then you will receive your voucher shortly before the event.  
 

     Finally, a lot of hard work throughout the year by dedicated volunteers goes into mak ing the C arnival 

happen.  Carnival clubs have to raise in the order of t wenty to thirty thousand po unds nowadays to create 

each cart entry.  The event itself has associated costs but all monies raised over these are distributed to local 

charities.  Carnival represents a superb night out, especially with the atmosphere generated here.  If all our over 

a hundred thousand spectators put a fiver into our collections then we could really do some wonderful  things 

and gu arantee that our Carnival continues to flourish.  Disappointingly the money in the tins often falls far short 

of this.  It would be helpful if you could explain this to  your customers and encourage them to contribute 

generously to our causes, buying our p rogrammes (a snip still at a quid ), ordering our DVDõs and other 

merchandise,  and digging deep.  

 

Enjoy our Carnival, and bring good weather and fellowship with you , 

  

         Peter Lander  

                Secretary, on behalf of Glastonbury  Carnival Committee  
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